
Entering the Courts of Heaven: 
 
People want to find that one thing whatever the enemy is using to resist 
them with. Be open to Holy Spirit, listen to him. Pay attention to what 
Holy Spirit might be saying, because many times when you began to pray, 
this nagging little thought in the back of your mind that is saying to 
you, God's not going to answer you and he is not going to answer you 
because of ……….this! This nagging little voice in the back of my mind is 
sapping faith and telling you all the reasons why God's not going to 
answer you. Can I tell you what that is? That's called the accuser of the 
brethren. So, what do you do with that? Well, you stop praying and you do 
not ignore it, you stop. You repent of that thing, that he's accusing you 
of. You ask for the blood of Jesus to speak for you. Why? Because 
whatever is the reason that thought is in the back of your mind as you're 
making your request the accuser is using it against you before the throne 
of God and in the courts of heaven. What I do is I stop and I say, Lord, 
I am asking in the name of Jesus, anything that is relative to this I 
asked you to forgive me and ask Your blood to cleanse me. I ask for that 
voice that is speaking be silenced, in Jesus name. I ask for your blood 
to speak for me and I agree with what your blood is saying for me Lord, I 
remind you that you have received the righteousness of Jesus Christ who 
is your advocate with the Father. Jesus, you are speaking in my behalf 
before the Father, and I'm asking that any legal case the enemy has 
against me concerning these thoughts, let it be revoked and let it be 
removed. I repent of it. I ask your blood to speak for me. Thank you 
Lord.  
 
I promise you that will the voice will silence immediately and you will 
be able then to speak before the Lord with faith in your heart and with 
faith in your spirit. This is really important that you know this. The 
other thing that I would mention concerning this is in Philippians 3:15. 
The Bible says that that if you be any other wise minded, he's talking 
about coming to maturity. It says God will reveal even this to you. So, 
here's what it means. It means that if there's something else you need to 
know, if there's an issue that you need to deal with, the Holy Spirit is 
going to reveal it to you. If he doesn't reveal it to you, then do not 
worry about it. Do not try to manufacture something. Do not get paranoid. 
Do not get in strife. Do not move into these areas. Just let silence be 
silent. In other words, do not try to conjure up something. Just say 
Lord, I just thank you for this. Now, the other thing I say to do in 
regards to this as we're seeking to move into the courts of heaven, is to 
apply Colossians 2:14 Because the Scripture says in Colossians 2:14, that 
every handwriting of ordinances that was against us, that means 
accusations that was contrary to us. Jesus took it out of the way, 
nailing it to his cross. That is one of the stated verdicts of the cross. 
So, here's what to do. Say, Lord, I say anything that would try to resist 
me from coming and standing before you, ask according to Colossians 2:14 
that anything that is resisting me or that is standing against me, I am 
asking and declaring that your blood is speaking for me, Lord, so that 
any and every voice, any and every accusation, any handwriting of 
ordinance, that is contrary to me, and that is against me, it is now 
nailed to your cross and it is taken out of the way and it has no more 
relevance against me in the court of heaven.  



Do you sense and see when you say this you are silencing the accuser so 
that you can step fully into this realm that God wants you to move into? 
I want to challenge you to by faith see what the Bible says that we come 
boldly before the throne of grace. I want to challenge you by faith, to 
have confidence in blood of Jesus and all that he has done. Why? Because 
the blood of Jesus has granted us entrance into His court. One more 
thing. Do not let someone tell you have got to be a special person to do 
this. You don't have to be a special person. Number one, you are special 
before him because the blood of Jesus has made you worthy. Okay, that's 
the truth, but in the sense that you have to have special knowledge or be 
some specially gifted person to function in the courts of heaven you do 
not have to be. I want you to hear something. By faith, take the 
principles of God's Word and do what has been described to you. You need 
to put this to use because our senses by reason of us will improve. 
 
Let it work, Lord, let me have more. What I'm trying to get you to see is 
do not disqualify yourself. Do not let anything cause you to back away 
and say, I can't do that. I'm telling you by the word of the Lord, that 
You are more than a conqueror. You are an overcomer. And God wants you to 
step into the courts of heaven and see these breakthroughs come and I 
want to encourage you. that thru prayers and through declaration, I 
promise you, prayers and declarations will enable you to step into these 
realms when you add your faith to it. When you add your faith to it 
because see the Bible says in Hebrews chapter four, that the word 
preached to them did not profit them not being mixed with faith in that 
and those that heard. You have to add your faith, you have to step into 
these realms. I want to challenge you very much to move into these 
dimensions. Let me pray for you. Father, I want to thank you right now in 
the name of Jesus, that this is your passion. It's your heart, that your 
people will move into the spiritual dimensions that you have made 
available to us by the blood of Jesus. Thank you Lord. Now we take the 
prophetic giftings that every one of us have, and we began to develop 
them. We began to use them. We began to step into these dimensions. We 
began to take the blood and silence any accusation that is against us. We 
move into these spiritual areas, Lord, that you have made available to 
us. And we thank You, Lord, that as we do, we're not trying to convince 
you to do something. We are moving in agreement with you, Lord, for 
heaven to shift the spiritual realm around us so that all that is in 
heaven can manifest itself into the earth. And I thank you so much for 
doing this. We receive the grace and the authority and the mercy to 
function in these realms. In Jesus name.  
 
Amen.  


